
Report on ECF Board Meeting No. 52
The 52nd Meeting of the ECF Board was held at 11 a.m. on Saturday, 26th February 2011 at the Exmouth Arms, Starcross Street, London, NW1.  This report is a digest and summation of the decisions taken. It is not an official ECF document.
Present:

Andrew Farthing
AF
Chief Executive Officer



In chair / Taking Minutes
Gareth Caller

GC
Director of Finance

Mike Gunn (*)

MG
Non-Executive Chairman

Adam Raoof (**)
AR
Director of Home Chess

Dave Welch

DW
Alternate Director of Junior Chess & Education

John Wickham

JW
Non-Executive Director

(*)
MG joined the meeting at 11.50 a.m. 

(**)
AR joined the meeting at 11.15 a.m.
Apologies:
CJ de Mooi

CJdM
President

Lawrence Cooper
LC
Director of International Chess

Peter Purland

PP
Director of Junior Chess & Education 
Stewart Reuben

SR
Director of Marketing

Jack Rudd

JR
Non-Executive Director

1.
Approval of Minutes of meeting B051
The Minutes were approved nem con.
2.
Matters Arising
The schedule of actions from the previous meeting was reviewed and updated as necessary.
3. 
Noting of Board decision made by e-mail since last meeting:

“The Board resolved to authorise the Managers of the British Championships to proceed with discussions in order to hold the 2012 event in Whitley Bay.”  (16/2/11: Nem con)
4. 
2011/12 Budget
GC reminded the Board of the expected outturn for the current year and introduced his revised draft budget, noting the comments received at and following the last Board meeting.

In order to reduce the cost of future Board teleconferences, it was agreed that Skype would be used, subject to a satisfactory test of the facility in a teleconference involving a selection of Board members.

GC advised that it was his intention to write off the Certificate of Merit (CoM) investment in full at the end of this financial year and that no further expenditure should be incurred beyond administering the sales that may be made.  The budget assumption is that very few sales will be made in future.  

Budgeted income from Game Fee and Direct Membership is unchanged from the current year.  GC considered that the increase in rates partway through 2010/11 was offset by the increase in VAT.  

The Board discussed GC’s paper, 2010-11 Outturn and 2011-12 Budget Proposal.  Various comments and suggested amendments were made, which GC agreed to incorporate into the version to be included with the Council papers.

Specific issues relating to Management Services costs:

· AF sought the Board’s views on Chess Moves, currently delivered by e-mail to the vast majority but printed and mailed to a small minority, who do not pay extra for this.  Three options were considered: (1) Continue as now; (2) Retain the option of receiving a hard copy but make a charge (at renewal and for new members); (3) Phase out the option of receiving a hard copy.  Option (2) was approved nem con.  

· AF asked AR what the plan was for printed grading lists after the switch to twice-yearly grading.  AR replied that there would be a print run as normal in August, with a print-on-demand option available in February.

5. 
Future Funding Proposals
AF introduced his paper, thanking the Board for their feedback on the first draft.

Option 1 (Membership Scheme) was discussed first.  Following discussion, the option as set out was considered acceptable, subject to the following changes:

· Inclusion of a £6 “Pay to Play” fee for non-members and overseas players in Congresses and other non-League events.  Of this, £1 would be retained by the event organiser.

· Inclusion of a simple flag on the online grading database to indicate members, i.e. those entitled to play in congresses without the “Pay to Play” fee.

· Inclusion of a de minimis number of games per annum for ungraded players in leagues, so that membership would not be required below this level.  It was agreed that the de minimis figure should be 3 games.

The Board switched to discussion of Option 2 (Simplified Game Fee plus Membership).

· It was felt that the way that the proposal was presented made it seem as though non-MO areas were not bearing as much of the increase as MOs (where the 50% increase was very clear).  AF agreed to redraft the section so that this was addressed.

· It was agreed that a range of options should be presented, including a reduction in the number of membership categories to as few as three (Standard, Junior and Patron) and a set of game fee rates which more closely reflected the current model.

· GC said that it should be stressed that Option 2 could be implemented on the normal schedule, i.e. in September 2011, whereas Option 1 would require a year longer.

The Board was content with the presentation of the remaining sections of the paper, subject to the changes AF outlined at the meeting.

6. 
2011/12 Business Plan
AF explained the basis of the draft plan and the changes made in its presentation this year.  Following discussion, the Business Plan as drafted, along with the Supplement to the Business Plan, was approved nem con.

7. 
Appointment of Manager of ICT
AF welcomed Steve Ashcroft (SA) to the meeting and invited him to summarise his background for the Board.  

It was agreed that a useful starting-point for SA’s work would be a simple audit of the current IT arrangements, which could cover such aspects as: understanding of current systems; back-ups; secure copies of code for ECF-owned software; the existing databases.

In addition, subjects for future consideration might include: the coordination of existing websites (e.g. British Championships) with the ECF main site; automated online membership applications and renewals; synchronisation of membership and grading databases.

The Board voted unanimously to appoint SA to the role.  

8. 
FIDE Rating Fees
This matter had been raised following lobbying by two prominent organisers that the current rating fees were too high, following the reduction in FIDE’s own charges.

AF proposed a rate of £1.50, which was agreed nem con.  AR agreed to implement and communicate this. 

9. 
Funding Request – ICSC European Club Team Deaf Championship, Liverpool 2011
The request for funding was set out in an e-mail circulated to the Board before the meeting.

DW proposed that the ECF should offer to provide use of equipment for the event free of charge, which was agreed.  AR agreed to communicate this offer to the organisers and to make the point about the ECF’s not being able to consider further support without additional information regarding the current funding gap.  
AF took the opportunity to raise the question of an existing arrangement with the Guernsey International Chess Festival, under which Game Fee is only payable in respect of English players who are not ECF members, i.e. non-English players do not have to pay Game Fee.  It was agreed to continue this concession for a further year.  

10. 
Dates of future meetings
It was left open whether there should be a teleconference prior to the Council meeting.  This would depend upon whether there was business to discuss that could not be dealt with by e-mail.

A Board meeting schedule for 2011 was agreed as follows:

Saturday, 16 April

(IBIS Hotel, Birmingham; pre-Finance Council)

Wednesday, 15 June

(teleconference)

Saturday, 30 July

(Pond’s Forge, Sheffield)

TBD Late Aug/Early Sept
(teleconference)

Saturday, 15 October

(London; pre-Council)

The meeting closed at 4.05 p.m.


